
 
 
 
 
 
 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
     

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Friday 24th June 2022 

  

 

Our Year Reception class enjoyed their very first school trip with a visit to 
Woldie’s Lavender & Nature Farm and Year 3 enjoyed visiting Tophill 
Low Nature Reserve where they learnt about life-cycles and much more. 
Year 5 have enjoyed their trip today to Murton Park, where they have 
been enriching their learning about the Vikings. Year 5 will also be 
visiting Tranby School next week for a day of wizardry with a Harry 
Potter theme.  
Year 3 and 4 have enjoyed a fabulous enrichment day all about Ancient 
Egypt delivered by Katherine, a History specialist from ‘History to Life’. 
They completed many hands-on learning experiences, learnt new things 
and had a really enjoyable day.  
Year 6 had the opportunity to experience a Year 7 science taster session 
delivered by Longcroft Secondary School, which they all thoroughly 
enjoyed. They also had a visit from Mr Davison, Head of Year 7, from 
Driffield Secondary School to talk about their transition. The children are 
getting very excited for moving to secondary school in September.  
 

Term Dates 2021/2022 
 
24th June 
Murton Park Visit Year 5  
 
28th June 
Full Governors Meeting 6pm 
 
29th June 
Year 5 Trip to Tranby School  
 
30th June 
Year 6 Transition Day & 
Induction Evening at 
Driffield Secondary School  
 
4th July  
Sports Day KS1 AM (YR/1/2) 
Sports Day KS2 PM   
 
4th July  
New Starter Information 
Evening for Parents/Carers 
6pm  
 
5th July  
Football Fixture Y5/6 Team 
Hockey Tournament Y5/6 
 
7th July  
New Starter Stay and Play 
Session 4-4.30pm  
 
8th July  
FOTS/School Summer Fair  
 
11th and 13th July 
Transition Morning in school  
 
11th July  
3pm Whole School Singing 
followed by Open Evening 
until 5.30pm  
 
15th July  
End of Year Reports to 
Parents/Carers  
 
 
 

Last week our Year 6 children thoroughly enjoyed their residential visit to 
Robinwood, Dobroyd Castle. The children took part in many activities 
such as archery, caving, climbing, giant swing, piranha pool, zip wire and 
nightline, to name a few. They faced many challenges and made lasting 
life-long memories. Our staff were extremely proud of each and every 
one of our children, who were fine ambassadors for the school 
throughout their stay and did themselves proud. This was commented on 
by Robinwood staff throughout their stay. We would like to say a huge 
thank you to Miss Smith, Mrs Atkins, Miss Elliott and Mrs Lilly for giving 
up their time to go on the residential visit with the children. The children 
could not have wished for a better team to accompany them. Well done 
to our Year 6 children – we enjoyed hearing all about their visit in our 
assembly on Monday.  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   
 
 
 
 
 

As mentioned in the Sports Day letter sent out this week, we are really 
looking forward to welcoming spectators back this year to support the 
children. Sports Day will be held on Monday 4th July for all children. KS1 
children will take part in the morning and are due to start at 9.15am and 
KS2 will compete in the afternoon from 1.30pm. The children will need 
to wear a t-shirt in the colour of their house team. We are kindly asking 
for KS1 children to come ready on the morning in their PE Kit and house 
team t-shirt. Further information can be found in the letter sent via the 
school APP. We look forward to seeing you there – fingers crossed for a 
dry day!  
 

Term Dates 2021/2022 
 
17th July  
FOTS Village-wide Car Boot 
Sale  
 
18th July  
Year 6 End of Year 
Production 2pm and 6pm 
 
20th/21st July  
Driffield Show  
 
22nd July  
Year 6 Leavers’ Assembly 
9.30am  
Last day before summer 
holiday  
 
 
 
 

 

(Science, Technology, Engineering, Art and Maths) 
This half term we launched our STEAM sessions, which the children gain a lot of new learning and skills from 
and they thoroughly enjoy. Children in all classes take part in different STEAM activities on a Friday. The 
teachers, led by Mr Nevet our STEAM lead, have planned exciting and inspiring sessions linked to this year’s 
theme ‘Our World and Beyond’. We had really positive feedback from the children in previous years about 
their STEAM sessions which were based on Survival, Forces and Construction and Connections. Children 
benefit greatly from the hands-on approach of these sessions and enjoy working with children from other 
classes. Please see our school and class Twitter handles for updates on our STEAM sessions in school.  
 
 
 

As you may already be aware Driffield Show is once again taking place over two days this year, on Wednesday 
20th and Thursday 21st July.  We are able to approve one of these day as an authorised absence and if you 
intend to take your child/children to the show they will need to be absent from school for the full day.      

Please click on the Google Form link below to complete and submit the attached form by Friday 
1st July.  Please complete the form whether your child will be attending the show or not.  You will need to 
complete a separate form for every child that you have in school. 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/18LWJUSpRLtqmfx7qUssDYk4j9rcTOGNftWH1lKsQuO0/edit 

Driffield Show have confirmed that entry will be by advanced purchase ticket only and there will be no option 
to pay on the day.  However, up to three children (under 12) can go free with one paying adult. Consequently, 
to enable us to authorise your child/children’s absence you need to provide us with evidence of your advance 
ticket purchase.  Please send a copy of your booking confirmation to the school office on 
jscholes@huttoncranswick.eriding.net  - if we do not receive this and you still take your child out of school 
then this will go down as an unauthorised absence.  

If you do not intend on taking your child to the show school will remain open as normal on both days.   
 

 

Please ensure that children are fully prepared for being outdoors as the 
warmer weather continues by providing them with a named water 
bottle, a named hat and please ensure suntan lotion is applied before 
school. You can also send a named bottle of sun cream to school for the 
children to use to top up their lotion if needed. Staff can guide our 
younger children to do this, but they will have to apply it independently. 
Please remember to check that all of your child’s clothing is labelled, 
especially jumpers as we have many left on the field after break times. 
Thank you.
 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/18LWJUSpRLtqmfx7qUssDYk4j9rcTOGNftWH1lKsQuO0/edit
mailto:jscholes@huttoncranswick.eriding.net


 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Father’s Day Secret Shop 
Thank you for supporting the Father’s Day Secret Shop this month.  We sold 245 gifts. It was lovely to watch 
the children choose their gifts with such care and we hope they enjoyed giving them. A big thank you to our 
volunteers for organising and running the shop across the three days. 
 

Summer Fair – Friday 8th July  
We are looking forward to the summer fair after school on Friday 8th July.  There will be plenty of games to 
play and prizes to be won. There will be hook-a-duck, tin can alley, higher / lower, face painting, beat the 
goalie, sand art, tombola, lucky dip, refreshments and more.  We hope to see you all there.  
In the meantime, we are asking for donations of filled jars for our Jolly Jar Tombola. You can put anything in 
the jar (small toys, sweets, hair bands etc.) Every filled jar will count as an entry into our prize draw. Please 
include your child’s name and class on a slip of paper either inside the jar or taped to the outside of the jar to 
enter the draw. Deadline for entries is Tuesday 5th July. 
We are also asking for donations of cakes & bakes for our refreshments stall which can be brought to school 
on the morning of the fair. 
Also, on the day of the fair children can come to school in non-uniform in exchange for bringing in any type 
of unopened bottle for the school’s bottle tombola. 
 

Village-wide Car Boot – Sunday 17th July 9:30am – 2:30pm  
The village-wide car boot is back next month – with driveway stalls to visit throughout the village, it is a fun 
day out and you can pick up a bargain too.  We will be selling maps and refreshments from Foreman’s 
Garage on the day.  
If you live in the village, why not have a clear-out and hold a stall on your driveway. To book your driveway 
stall on the map, please send your name, address, contact tel. no. and £5 donation in a sealed envelope to 
FOTS c/o Emma Skipp, 14 The Green, Cranswick. Cheques made payable to “The Friends of Hutton Cranswick 
School”. 
 

 
The Big PTA Summer Raffle 
We have signed up to the Big PTA Summer Raffle organised by Parentkind.  All tickets are £3 and will enter 
you into 12 draws with a chance to win up to £5,000. 50% of the ticket sales goes directly to the Friends of 
the School. Three draws will run daily from 18th to 21st July. Use this link to buy tickets, thank you for your 
support and good luck. 
https://www.bigptaraffle.co.uk/support/hutton-cranswick-community-primary-school-yo25 
 

 

 
 
 
 

Please join us on the playground on Monday 11th July at 3pm where the children will be singing a few songs 
for parents/carers to enjoy (weather permitting). Following this we would like to also welcome you into 
school on Monday 11th July between 3.30-5.30pm where you will be able to look at your child/children’s 
work on display in their classroom and look through their exercise books. There will also be the opportunity 
to visit their new classroom and meet their new teacher for September.   
The children will have the opportunity to work in their new classroom with their new teacher and teaching 
assistant on the mornings of Monday 11th July and Wednesday 13th July. This is a brilliant opportunity for the 
children and staff to get to know each other before the start of the new term in September.  
Year 6 parents/carers are invited into school on Monday 18th July to watch their child perform in their end of 
school production ‘The Pirates of the Curry Bean’ which will be performed at 2pm and 6pm on the 18th. 
Information will be sent out soon regarding tickets for the performances. On Friday 22nd July the Year 6 
children will also take part in their Leaver’s Assembly at 9.30am which parents/carers are invited to attend.  
We look forward to welcoming parents into school again this year to share these events and experiences 
with the children.   

 

https://www.bigptaraffle.co.uk/support/hutton-cranswick-community-primary-school-yo25

